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RUSHVILLE CITY UTILITIES 

330 N. Main St., Suite 200 

Rushville, IN 46173 

 

 
    Minutes of the Utility Board Meeting, August 8, 2023 

The Board of Works met at the City Center Council Chambers 

 

 

 

Mayor Pavey called the meeting to order.  

 

Board Members Present:  

  

 Brad Berkemeier 

Maria Bridges  

 Gary Cameron  

Phil King 

 

  

 Others present: 

 

 Greg Shook   Superintendent 

Gina Jenkins   Office Manager 

Geoff Wesling   City Attorney 

 

 

Gary Cameron motioned to approve the July 11, 2023 board minutes.  Brad Berkemeier seconded 

the motion.  The motion carried. 

 

During the Utility Superintendent’s report, Greg told everyone that there were no violations at the 

Wastewater plant in July.  There was one violation at the Water plant due to a water sample being 

positive for coliform, but no e-coli was present and there was no need for a Boil Water Advisory.   

Greg informed everyone that the Diamond Pet Foods project is 50% complete.  The new water tower 

has been installed and the foundation for the new booster station has been poured.  The unaccounted 

loss of water was at 16% in July.   

 

Gina told everyone that the unaccounted loss may be due to volunteer fire departments filling their 

tanks without turning in their water usage to fill pools.  Gina said that she has not had any 

department turn in their usage this year to be invoiced.  A letter will need to be sent out to all the 

volunteer departments next spring to remind them that they need to be invoiced for the water used to 

fill people’s pools.   

 

There were no customer concerns. 

 

Under new business, Greg told everyone that a clarifier at the Wastewater plant needs repaired.  He 

has received a quote for Evoqua in the amount of $25,823.03.  Greg has spoken to Bruce Davis 

about doing the repair but does not have a quote from Bruce yet.   
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Sunset Mobile Home Park is charging their residents an additional $25.00 per month and sent a letter 

to the residents stating that this charge is from City Utilities.  Greg spoke to their management and 

was told that they would remove the notice from their bill, but the notice is still on the residents’ 

bills currently.  Geoff Wesling said that he would write a letter to the owner to remove this 

statement, because the owner, not City Utilities, is charging an additional $25.00.   

 

It was Maria Bridges’ month to check claims.  Maria motioned to approve the claims.  Gary 

seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   

 

There was no Mayor’s report for the month. 

 

The motion to adjourn was unanimous. The motion carried.  

 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday, September 12, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. at the City Center Council 

Chambers.   

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

   


